LETTER C
Mr Anthony Hedley

Chairman of the Fire Authority

Government Spending Review

Dear Mr Hedley,

I am a serving leading fire fighter at Basildon fire station. I have grave concerns about the recent spending review & the implications it's going to have on the fire service itself (of which I am very proud to be part of) but also the public we serve.

Here in Essex we are looking at a reduction of 12 - 13%, 6 -7 million pound cut in our budget over the next four years.

We currently have 80 less fire fighters than we did two years ago. We now, as you are aware as Chairman of the Fire Authority, switch crew our ALP's RT's etc. How is this right? Not only for the health & safety of fire fighters but also the public we serve.

I refer to the letter sent out by Bob Neill MP & the seven areas where he thinks money could be saved.

1. Flexible Staffing Arrangements. Correct me if I am wrong but did the FBU not agree to this in the proposed settlement to our current dispute? Yet Mr Johnson constantly put obstacles in the way which prevented the agreement getting signed.

2. Improved sickness management. Is our sickness record in uniform staff not already below our target? How do we improve this even more? We have concerns that further improvement of sickness may result in sacking those who are genuinely sick.

3. Pay restraint & Recruitment freezes. The public sector is facing a two year pay freeze, yet we in the fire service face three. Even though money has already been put aside for a pay rise this year in the Essex Budget.

4. Shared services/back office functions. Is this not already taking place? Maldon district council Essex County Emergency Planning, & we hear there are more shared services to take place. 

5. Improved Procurement. Am I right to think that proper consultation with the FBU saved £100,000 per year on the procurement of our new fire gear?

6. Sharing Chief Fire officers & other staff. Not sure how this would work? We have one chief, two deputies & three ACO's. Their combined wages, generous car scheme, pensions & other benefits is over 1million pounds per year.

7. Voluntary amalgamations. Essex is the biggest non metropolitan brigade already. Would making it bigger make it better?

In addition to all this I have heard that Mr David Johnson's (Chief Fire Officer) basic pay has gone up from £125,000, as it stood on the 1st January 2006, to £169,000 as of 1st January 2010. This does not include the very generous Car Scheme & benefits, or the rumoured £20,000 per year increase he has received for taking on the Emergency Planning role from the EEC. He now earns more than the Prime Minister of this country. It equates to a pay rise of £917 per month, for the four year period in which his pay has increased, or 8% per annum over the same four years. Can you please confirm the actual full on costs of our Chief Officer.

I have also heard that Mr Mike Clayton (Treasurer) has done even better? Where his basic pay has risen from £65,000 to £128,000. That equates to a pay rise of £1,050 per month for every month of the five years he has worked for Mr Johnson. In fact if you calculate his pay increases over the same four year period that Mr Johnson has managed to increase his own pay, Mr Clayton has had his monthly pay increased by over £1,300 per month, for every month of the four years, or over 18% per year. If this is true, in the current climate there can only be two words to describe this, diabolical & obscene. Can you please confirm the actual full on cost of Mr Clayton.

As if true this has added a further £150,000 lump sum & an increase of £22,000 per year on Mr Johnson's pension. All this at a time when public service pensions are being slatted. 

I further hear that plans to go ahead with a £20,000,000 refurbishment of Kelvedon Park are still ongoing? Looking through the Fire Authority minutes I see it was agreed to enter a tendering process for this at a cost of £250,000. So it must be true. This is to include an up to date training centre, at a time when we are told there will be no recruitment for at least three or four years? Why would we need a new training centre, which will be out of date by the time we come to use it? 

Finances for amalgamating training facilities to a central training facility at Kelvedon Park seem to floored.

The talk of a helicopter within the service has still not been dismissed. In times of financial worry why do we need a helicopter? We have managed fantastically all these years without one. 

Despite what my Chief Officer would have everyone believe I am not some lunatic left wing FBU official or member (indeed I do not know anyone who is) . I am, like my colleagues a fire fighter who cares, I am an FBU member who cares & I am a member of the public who is greatly concerned about the devastating effect this review will have on, not only my fire service but YOUR fire service.

I hope this letter gives you food for thought. As David Cameron said in the run up to the last election on behalf of the conservative party. " Public services should cut through the red tape & over bureaucracy, but no cuts would come from front line services".

I hope I can count on you to oppose any proposed cuts to the front line services. Please telephone me on the above number if you would like to discuss anything further.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely,

